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Greetings to all! I am sorry that I 
could not join everyone at the last 
meeting, it sounds like everyone had a 
wonderful time.k 

Many thanks to Terry, Rich and Roger 
for various ATARI equipment 
demonstrations! I am hoping that we 
can do more eAciting little things like 
this in the future. As I said on the 
BBS, if you wish to demonstrate . 
something such as software or hardware, 
just bring it on in! We would love to 
see it. 

Many things are coming up. In November 
will be the annual SPACE elections and 
in December will be the Christmas 
party. we will start planning the 
Christmas party at the next meeting. 
If you would like to be involved, 
please attend the October meeting. If 
anybody has plans to run for office in 
November, we will also 
have nominations this month. 

That is about it for this month! I 
cannot wait to be back with everyone in 
October. Keep on computing and we will 
see everyone at the next meeting! 

Your president, 
Nathan Block 

Fl~llh\Y, HCTHHEI~ UTH 1993 
BE AT THE MEETING TO BECOME INVOLVED IN FUTURE PLANS FOR SPACE 

Treaaurer's Report by Greg Leitner 

I guess if you didn't coae to the Septeaber aeeting you don't know 
what you aiaaed. Well let ae tell you that you ahould £eel 
diaappointed. We got a birds-eye view of the Atari Falcon coaputer 
and it waa really iapreaaive. I couldn't believe all the bell• and 
whiatlea on thia aachine. It had aore alota £or peripherala than you 
could iaagine. I only wiah I had the bucks to get one. 
Alao at the aeeting a deao of Coaputer Eyes waa aet up and running and 
anyone who wanted their picture printed was generously obliged. 
To top 0££ the evening, there waa software being aold ao cheap that it 
waa alaoat free. 
The general aeeting waa very short but no one aeeaed to aind and the 
evening was one of the aoat interesting and entertaining that we have 
had since I becaae a aeaber. 
The club ended up with a net deposit of 939.00 £or Sept. thanka to our 
do• sales and two aeabership renewals. The only expense that was paid 
out was for the Sept. newsletter. As 0£ 9/10/93 our bank balance 
atanda at rather healthy 9688.62. Keep in aind that other expenses 
are due but are unpaid due to the £act that they haven't been 
presented to ae for payaent. Theae include the BBS bill and roo• 
rental fee which total about 9110.00. 
Coapared to other clubs treasurer'• reports we are in pretty good 
ahape. 
Let's keep it going and I hope to aee aore aeetinga like the Sept. 
one. It really helps to keep the interest in 8-bit coaputing alive. 
See you next aonth. 



BBS News 

The BBS had a complete backup on 
9 / 6 /9 3. A user sl o t was lost prior to 
backup . He needs to relog back on as a 
new user. 

F-rnail and Uploads : 
If you left f-mail with a scrambled 

upload either in the file transfer or 
description it either has been or will 
be deleted. This is to keep the BBS 
viable to all. 

Members of SPACE : 
Memebers of SPACE have full 

privileges on the BBS. Membership 
lapses will put the user into a 
non-member frequent user status. Such 
th i ngs as f - mail , better access to the 
sig-file area can be affected. 

Club Activities: 

After talking with several members of 
the club, it has occurred to me that 
we as a club need to revitalize some 
of our club activities. 

Suggestions Heard: 

Have at least one demo per meeting 
other than the D. O.M. and/ or games. A 
possihlity could be the ins and outs 
of Atari Writer and it-s variations. 

Have a roundtable session on SpartaDOS 
and all it-s variations. 

Renew the BBS presentations on how to 
access, get around, and exit the board. 

Start planning a solid program for the 
future by selecting a steering 
committee for club sanctioned projects. 

Think of taking in the ST club as they 
seem to be broke and have lost the use 
of Falcon Heights as a meeting place. 
There are other clubs around the 
country that have combined 
successfully. 

Elections: 

Is it time to give current officers a 
chance to enjoy the club without the 
extra resposibility of office bv 
volunteering to run for office: 

An alternative get members t o 
volunteer to head various committees 
to enhance club activities and ease th 
load on the officers. 

Just some ideas I-ve heard around the 
meeting place as well as personal 
visits with members away froM t he club . 

Something to think about! eh? ? 
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~C:E:1lN<. ??1 
Minutes of Space meeting 
September 10, 1993 

Meeting started at 7:50 pm. Nathan 
Block, president of club and the 
Fitzpatricks were not present. 

Sherm Erickson, presided over the 
meeting for Nathan Block. Sherm 
Erickson asked the people in attended 
if this meeting was the first time for 
anyone. 

Greg Leinter gave the treasurer 
report. Said club had $649.42 in bank. 
Most months the club experiences more 
expenses than income . said membership 
renewals is important to keep the club 
going. Larry Serflaten had a question 
about the bank balance. 

A Disk of the month demostration was 
given. Rich Miers and his son Roqer 
gave a demostration of the Atari - Falcon 
computer. Which was very interesting. 

Mark Vallavan suggested a demostration 
of how the Inter net system works. 
Which he said could be demostrated next 
meeting. 

Joe Danko said that Mark Vallavan 
downloaded 15 megs of files from the 
University of Michigan, which are Atari 
files. Joe Danko is going to work with 
these disks, so the files can be put on 
future club disks of the month. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:05pm. It was 
followed by more demostrations of the 
Atari Falcon computer and a video 
demostration by Terry Streeter. 

Mike Weist 
Recording Secretary 



A WO~ Al 11-f E:, BOOKS 
FOR SEPTENBER 1993 

DEBIT 
CASH CHECK 

CREDIT 
CASH CHECK DESCRIPTION 

--- 15.ee MEMBERSHIP 
COTTER 15.ee NENBERSHIP 

••• 

VALLEVAND SOFTWARE 
WALSH 

6
•
00 

RIBBON RE-INKING 
CASH SALES 3

•
90 BLANK DISKS 

CASH SALES 3 • ee SOFTWARE 
CASH SALES 21 •ee 24 •00 SEPT. NEWSLETTER SERFLATEN 

TOTALS 48.ee 1s.ee 24.00 

NET DEPOSIT 39.ee 
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'FROM THE ED I TOR: 
WORD SEARCH 

As most of you know, I write programs 
for ATARI computers. Some of the SPACE 
members have even beta tested my latest 
product, Mah Jong. I can now announce 
this product is ready for sale! 

The list this month consists of 
every day necessities. The list 
is scrambled but the words in the 
puzzle are not. 

Because of the support and assistance 
I got from the membership, I will give 
members the opportunity to purchase 
this new game at the October meeting. 
The suggested retail price of this game 
is $12 . 95, I am willing to sell copies 
to attending members for only $7.00 per 
game. 

For the clubs who recieve this 
newsletter, I am also offering a price 
cut for their members of $9.00 per 
game in lots of five . Since none of 
the other clubs have seen this game, 
I will send out one free sample to the 
address on this newsletter if there is 
any interest shown from your members. 

For a free sample for your club, send 
the request and the name of your club 
to: 

Larry Serflaten 
6812 Hill Place 
Crystal, MN 55427 
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OFFICERS 

President: Nathan Block 922-8012 
Vice Pre:!ident: Sherm Erickson 434-5254 
Secretary: 
DOM librarian: 

Mike Weist 777-6794 
Joe Danko 777-9600 

Paper Librarian; 
Soft.ware Librarian; 
W:embership Chairman: 
SPACE\MAST Treasurer: 

Jim Schieb 721-4186 
Earline Fl.t.zpat.rick xxx-xxxx 
Glen Kirschenmann 786-4790 
Greg Leitner 429-4909 

SPACE Nenlett.er Edit.or: Larry Serflat.en 757-4192 

Saint Paul Atari Computer Enthusiasts (SPACE) 
meets on the second Friday of each month at 7:30 PM 
in the Falcon Heights Community Center at 
2077 West Larpenteur Ave. Doors open at 7:00 Pll. 
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Falcon Heights 
Community Center 
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U of M 
St. Paul Campus 

P.O. Box 120016 
New Brighton, MN 55112 
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DISCLAIMER 

Published by the Saint Paul Atari Computer Enthusiasts 
(SPACE), an independent organization with no business 
a11!11ation with ATARI Corporation. Permission is granted 
to any similar organization with which SPACE exchanges 
ne1r111letters to reprint material from this newsletter. We do 
how11ver 11.Sk that. credit. be &iTtm t.o the euthors and to SPACE. 
Opinions expressed are those of the authors and do not 
necessarily reflect the views of SPACE, the club officers, 
club members or ATARI Corporation. 

SPACE BBS 
BBS Phone: (612)-427-4317 

Sysop: Mike Fitzpatrick 

Co-sysop: Sherm Erickson 

Supporting: 

ATARI 8-Bit . Computers 
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